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Dear Friends and Supporters,

What a year 2024 was! Let me start by saying that God is good all the time. He never loses control,
and He is always at the helm of our life. There have been several churches that have helped us through our
struggles financially and prayerfully, and for that we thank you with all our hearts. Thus far, 2024 has physically
been the most trying year of my life. We ask all our supporting churches to please have patience with us at this
time. It is true, as we grow older things do begin to wear out! The left knee replacement has not healed as quickly
as the doctors said. I have been through two rounds of therapy, and I am still having a few issues that are slowly
progressing. Now they are wanting to do the right knee in May which will take me off the road for another four
months. [ am trying, with little success, to avoid this with steroid shots. Also, my heart has been going in and out
of AFib since last March which led to me being in the hospital with rapid AFib. They shocked my heart back into
rhythm on Jan. 18, and everything has been going well since. All that to say, I have seen that most Christians
want all of what God has for them without the suffering, and it just doesn’t work that way according to the Bible.

Now as to the ministering to the saints of God, we went back on the road trying to pick up where we left off.
In September, we headed to North Carolina and had several great meetings in Wilmington, Mt. Olive, Holly
Ridge, High Point, New Port, Jacksonville, Rural Hall, and Surf City. These where all wonderful meetings with
the evidence of God’s presence. We then flew out to Monterey, CA at Central Coast Baptist where the pastor
said the church was greatly encouraged. In November, we went to Plant City, FL, where we saw God move in a
great way at the altar with one saved and many lives touched by God. We also preached in several churches
around our home in Byrdstown, TN. These pastors are good men of God that no one hears about back in the hills
and hollers of TN, but God is using them in a mighty way.

Jackie and I will continue to go on for God as long as He provides the strength. In saying that, the doctors
have told me that I must slow down. The days of burning the candle at both ends must stop. Therefore, we will
be cutting back on the weekly meetings which will be very difficult for us, but I am truly going to keep trying if
the Lord allows.

Along with the knee surgeries, the heart AFibs, and the lung problems, I feel like I must make some CHANGES,
but I refuse to stop completely till the Lord takes me home. So please, be patient with us at this time in our life.

We truly love and appreciate all of the prayers and support that you have given to us
through the years, and we hope that you will continue to partner with us as we continue to
press toward the mark of the high calling of God.

A Preacher’s Friend Mimistrl(j

- Your Servants in Christ,

Terry & Jackie Kendrick
Romans 12:1-2




